Alexandria Selectmen's Meeting Minutes November 16, 2021

- ❖ Members Present: George Tuthill, Robert Piehler, and Chet Caron
- The meeting came to order at 6:00 p.m. The Pledge of Allegiance was recited.
- ❖ The minutes from the November 2, 2021 meeting were approved. Mr. Tuthill noted that, after the November 2nd meeting, it was determined that Church Hill Road is a private road and not a Class VI road as discussed in the meeting.

Items Reviewed and Signed

- Building Notification: Map 414 Lot 15-1 (310 Mathews Road)
- Deed Waiver: Map 407 Lot 90

Appointment

- Keith Bruning, Transfer Station Attendant
 - Mr. Bruning suggested to the Selectmen that prices be raised on the disposal of mattresses and furniture. Concerns were expressed that the number of mattresses and furniture being disposed of at the transfer station is excessive for the number of residents in the town. Ken Hall stated that there are sixteen mattress that have been dropped off this week. Mr. Bruning expressed that he feels people are bringing mattresses in from other towns due to the low prices that we charge. The Selectmen requested comparing our fees to those of surrounding towns and then increasing the prices January 1, 2022.
 - Mr. Bruning expressed concerns that people are disposing of construction debris by putting it into contractor bags and placing them in the compactor instead of paying the fee and putting it into the construction debris container. Mr. Bruning and the Selectmen discussed cutting open the bags to check the contents before they go into the compactor or requiring larger bags to be clear.
- AMC Lodge
 - A representative from the AMC lodge was present to discuss paying a disposal fee for the trash they bring to the transfer station. Mr. Tuthill suggested it would be around \$1,500 per year. The representative will discuss with his superiors regarding the fee and get back to the Selectmen.

Business

- Opening of Sealed Bids:
 - Tractor
 - One bid was received for the Craftsman lawn tractor; Mike Provost won the bid with a bid of \$75.00.
 - Chevy Tahoe
 - One bid was received for the 2003 Chevy Tahoe; Tom Moore won the bid with a bid of \$500.

Meeting adjourned at 6:35 pm

Respectfully submitted, Jennifer Dostie, Administrative Assistant